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Date: January 6, 2025   

To: Payors that issue, sponsor, or administer a plan subject to reporting under 28 TAC §21.5401.  
 
From: Center for Health Care Data   
 
Reference: Notice of Compliance with new adopted Common Data Layout 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

The Center for Health Care Data (CHCD), administrator of the Texas All-Payor Claims Database (TX-
APCD), hereby provides notice to payors regarding the compliance timeline for the newly adopted Common 
Data Layout (CDL) version 3.0.1, as established by the Texas Department of Insurance in 49 TexReg 9556 
(November 22, 2024). 
 
Effective April 7, 2025, monthly data submissions must comply with the requirements of CDL version 3.0.1. 
 
Testing for data submissions under CDL 3.0.1 will commence on February 1, 2025. 
 
The CHCD will host educational sessions on CDL 3.0.1 in January 2025, which will also be addressed 
during the next regular Submitter Forum. Further details regarding the dates and times of these sessions 
will be provided in due course. 
 
Payors unable to successfully complete testing for CDL 3.0.1 submissions by the April 7, 2025, deadline 
may submit a request for an extension of time. All such requests must be received no later than March 25, 
2025, for proper consideration. 
 
For questions regarding this notice, please contact the TX-APCD by email at txapcd@uth.tmc.edu. 


